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MOST HOLY TRINITY SUNDAY 
May 27, 2018 

FR. T’S TIDBITS: NEW FROM THE BACK OFFICE 
 

I would like to wish everyone a Happy Memorial Day! It is the official “kick off” of summer. It is a time to 

celebrate with family and friends. It is also a day in which we pause to remember those men and women 

who served our country in the five branches of the Armed services. The five branches of military service are  

the Army, Navy, Marines, Air Force and the Coast Guard. 

These men and women sacrificed their lives and fought for the freedoms that we enjoy. The four freedoms 

of the Constitution are the freedom of speech and expression, the freedom from want, the freedom from 

fear and the freedom of religion. These were laid out in a speech given by President Franklin D. Roosevelt. 

May we respect the freedoms that they so honorably fought for. 

I attended the 50
th

 annual convocation of the National Federation of Priest’s Council in Chicago. The council addresses 

issues that pertain to the life and ministry of priests and the Church. I have served on the board for three years and was 

reelected to a second three year term.  The N.F.P.C. as it is known works through priest’s councils to support and connect 

the brotherhood of priests throughout the entire United States. The annual gathering allows priests from throughout the 

country to gather and discuss issues of importance to the church as well as presbyteral ministry.  

I would ask that you pray for all priests. The challenges that priests face today can be overwhelming at times. Yet we as 

priests must always remember that it was the Lord who called us so long ago to priesthood and it is the Lord who continues 

to call us to shepherd the flock. 

It is often said, if you want to see an increase in vocations to the priesthood, we must pray for the priests that you already 

have. 

I would like to thank all those who made a pledge to this year’s Catholic Services Appeal. If you have not yet made a pledge 

I ask that you prayerfully consider doing so. We all benefit from the work of the Catholic Service Appeal. 

Bon mot: Do not wait for extraordinary circumstances to do good; try to use ordinary situations. - Jean Paul Richter 

Have a great day! 
 

Carpe Diem, 

Fr. Tony 

Fr. Tony Sulkowski 

Pastor 

Ext. 102 

IMPORTANT ANNOUCEMENT! Beginning NEXT Saturday, June 2nd, the Saturday 

evening Mass will be moving to 4:00pm. There will no longer be a 5:00pm Mass. 

God of power and mercy, you destroy war and put down 

earthly pride. Banish violence from our midst and wipe away 

our tears, that we may all be called your sons and daughters. 

Keep in your mercy those men and women who have died in the 

cause of freedom and bring them safely into your kingdom of 

justice and peace. We ask this though Jesus Christ our 

Lord. Amen. 
 

—from Catholic Household Blessings and Prayers 

HAPPY MEMORIAL DAY! 
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PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 
 

  “Nourished by God’s Word and the Eucharist, St. Jane Frances de Chantal Parish is a welcoming 
Catholic community dedicated to living and proclaiming the Gospel of Jesus Christ.” 

ST. JANE FRANCES de CHANTAL 

PARISH COMMUNITY 
 

38750 Ryan Rd. 

Sterling Heights, MI 48310 

Phone: (586) 977-8080 | Fax: (586) 977-9305 
 

www.sjfparish.org 

 

Weekend Masses 

    

 

Weekday Masses 

    

 

Holy Day Masses                                  As Announced 

Pastor 

     Rev. Anthony Sulkowski, ext. 102 

     FrTonySJFParish@gmail.com 
 

Pastoral Associate / Worship Coordinator 

     Laurie Hall, ext. 104 

  LHall@sjfparish.org 
      

Business Manager 

     Jody Gazo, ext. 112 

     jgazosjfparish@gmail.com 
 

Director of Music 

     William Harrison, ext. 103 

     musicsjfparish@gmail.com 
 

Director of Faith Formation & 

Youth Ministry Coordinator 

     Ben Klassen, ext. 108 

     bklassen@sjfparish.org 
 

Christian Service Coordinator &  

Adult Formation Coordinator 

      Deborah Mazur, ext. 107 

      dmazursjfparish@gmail.com 
 

Stewardship Liaison  

     Linda Smith, ext. 113 

     Lsmithsjfparish@gmail.com 
 

Communications Facilitator 

     Rakhi McCormick, ext. 101 

     bulletinsjfparish@gmail.com 
     Copy deadline for the bulletin is Tuesday at 10:00am.   
 

Office Assistant  

     Mary Ann Gleich 

     mgleichsjfparish@gmail.com 

 

 
 

Monday - Thursday 

8:30am - 8:30pm 

(Closed from 12:00 to 1:15 for lunch) 

Friday: Closed 

Saturday: 2:30pm - 6:00pm 

Sunday: 10:00am - 1:30pm 

MASS SCHEDULE 

PARISH STAFF 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

MINISTRIES 

SACRAMENTS 

  Knights of Columbus  #13340 

 Joe Nida                                    586-977-8080 
 

Parish Nurse Ministry 

      Doreen Corby                           586-977-8080 
 

Seniors  

         Don Rogowski                           586-977-8080 
   

  Soup Kitchen 

  Steven Gadzinski                     586-731-4091 
 

  St. Vincent de Paul 

 Tom Harris                                 586-977-8080 
 

  Ushers-Ministers of Hospitality  

      Brian Brennan         586-264-1087 

 

 
 

CHILDREN’S BAPTISM 

Do you have a child you would like to have 

baptized? We would be delighted to talk to 

you about your options!  Please call the 

Parish Office to make arrangements.   
 

RECONCILIATION 

Tuesday from 5:30pm-6:30pm (or by appt.) 
 

MARRIAGE 

Congratulations! Please contact our Parish 

Office at least six months prior to your 

desired wedding date to make 

arrangements and start your preparations. 

Marriage guidelines are available at the 

Parish Office and should be read before 

your initial appointment. Participation in 

pre-marriage preparation will be arranged. 
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 

Contact the Parish Office to schedule. Also 

available once a month during the Tuesday    

evening Mass.  
 

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS 

Are you interested in joining the Catholic 

Church? We are thrilled to have you! 

Contact our Pastoral Associate/Worship 

Coordinator, Laurie Hall, to begin the 

process by calling the Parish Office. 

Welcome home! 
 

PARISH SACRAMENTAL POLICY 

We ask that in order to have your child 

baptized here, or to be married here, you          

should be a registered parishioner or active 

in your previous parish. This means 

attending weekly Mass with your faith 

community, using your envelopes and 

taking part in parish activities.  

 
Visits to the Homebound for  

Communion / Anointing 

Please call the Parish Office to schedule. 

Saturday 

Sunday 

5:00pm 

9:00am & 11:30am 

Tuesday 

Wednesday, Thursday 

7:00pm 

8:00am 

This Week in Our Parish 

NEW TO THE PARISH? 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO JOIN THE ST. JANE 

FRANCES de CHANTAL FAMILY?  

BECOME A REGISTERED PARISHIONER! 
You may register at the Parish Office at 

anytime after Mass on the weekend or during 

regular office hours.  Please call 586-977-8080 

if you have any questions. We look forward to 

having you here! 

Visit the parish website to stay up to date on 

what is happening, to sign up to our parish 

news blasts, & to view the bulletin online! 

sjfparish.org 
 

Stay connected through social media! 

Find us on Facebook at @sjfparish and 

on Instagram at @stjanefrancesparish. 

FIND US ONLINE! 

MONDAY, MAY 28 
Parish Office Closed 

TUESDAY, MAY 29 
Summer Office Hours Start 

No Mass or Confessions 

WEDNESDAY, MAY 30 
No Mass at St. Jane Frances 

9:30am  Needle Crafters 

6:00pm  Needle Crafters 

7:00pm  Lectio Divina 

THURSDAY, MAY 31 
No Mass at St. Jane Frances 

1:00pm  Swiffers, Team 2 

FRIDAY, JUNE 1 
Parish Office Closed 

SATURDAY, JUNE 2 

4:00pm  Mass  

5:15pm  Euchre Night 

SUNDAY, JUNE 3 
Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ 

9:00am  Mass  

11:30am  Mass  

The Archdiocese of Detroit has 

received reports of individuals soliciting 
funds from parishioners following 

Masses in the Central & North Macomb 
Vicariates. We ask you to invite those 

asking for money to come to the Parish 
Office and ask for St. Vincent de Paul. 

Please do not give them cash. Please 
redirect them to the Parish Office or 

contact a staff member or usher for 
assistance. Thank you! 
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JOIN US FOR AN AFTERNOON OF EUCHARISTIC ADORATION  
TUESDAY, JUNE 12TH FROM NOON TO 6:00PM. 
 

Come spend an hour with Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament! Bring your own prayer books, use the 

books provided in the chapel, read the Bible, pray the rosary, or just sit and relax and enjoy the 

sweet peace that comes from simply being in the Presence of God. You may feel that you can't 

pray well. Don't let this discourage you. The mere fact that you take time out to spend an hour 

with Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament is in itself a prayer of great faith.  
 

We are asking each of you, who can, to sign up for an hour or more during the day.  Sign up in 

the Parish Office or contact me directly.  We need a minimum of two people for each hour. Consider spending an hour 

with the Lord – you will be glad you did!  

Corpus Christi Mass  
 

Archbishop Allen H. Vigneron will celebrate the feast of 

Corpus Christi at the Cathedral of the Most Blessed 

Sacrament this Sunday, June 3. This great Eucharistic feast of 

the Body and Blood of Christ will include Mass at 11:00am 

followed by a Eucharistic procession through the streets 

surrounding the cathedral.  
 

Your CSA gifts support archdiocesan liturgies like this one for 

the feast of Corpus Christi. All Catholics, especially our most 

recent neophytes, are invited to express their deep faith in 

the real presence of Christ and pray for peace in the 

Archdiocese. For information about CSA-funded ministries, 

programs, and services, please go to aod.org.  

JOIN US AT THE SOLANUS CASEY CENTER ON  

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 27TH 
 

St. Jane Frances de Chantal will be offering a day-long pilgrimage to the Solanus Casey 

Center in Detroit. Enjoy a docent led tour of the center including a snapshot of the life 

of Blessed Solanus Casey, a baked chicken lunch, and healing service. There will be 

room for 55 people. The cost is $38 for the whole day.   

 

Please join us for this day of formation and prayer.  For more information, please 

contact Laurie Hall at lhall@sjfparish.org or 586-977-8080 ext. 104. Registration forms 

can be found in the Parish Office, in the April 29
th

 bulletin, or online at sjfparish.org. 
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DEBBIE MAZUR 

Christian Service & Adult Faith Formation Coordinator 
 

Ext. 107 

Email: dmazursjfparish@gmail.com 

CPR & AED TRAINING 
(Provided by A-1 Health & Safety Education) 

  Anyone can learn CPR—and everyone should! Sadly, 

70% of Americans may feel helpless to act during a 

cardiac emergency because they either do not know 

how to administer CPR or their training has 

significantly lapsed.  This alarming statistic could hit 

close to home, because home is exactly where 88% of 

cardiac arrests occur.  Put very simply:  The life you 

save with CPR is most likely to someone you love! 

 WHERE:  St. Jane Frances de Chantal 

 FEE:   No charge 

 DATE:   Monday, June 4, 2018 

 Time:    5:30pm-7:30pm 

ALL ARE WELCOME— 

NO AGE LIMITS, NO TESTS, NO STRESS!! 

  To register, call the parish office at 586-977-8080. 

WHY LEARN CPR? 

  Cardiac arrests are more common than you think, 

and they can happen to anyone at any time.  Many 

victims appear healthy with no known heart disease 

or other risk factors. 

WHO CAN YOU SAVE WITH CPR? 

  The life you save with CPR is most likely to be a loved 

one.  Four of five cardiac arrests happen at home.  

Statistically speaking, if called on to administer CPR in 

an emergency, the life you save is likely to be 

someone at home:  a child, a spouse, a parent or 

friend. 

(This course does not provide a certificate.) 

TYPES OF SPIRITUAL PRACTICES 
 

Christian Service is often referred to as the “Hands and Feet 

of Jesus”  Through our work, we are doing the work of 

Jesus.  This can be done through everyday experiences as 

well as through the ministries found here at St. Jane 

Frances.  If you would like to get involved in any specific 

ministry, please feel free to contact me.  In the meantime, 

here are some spiritual practices that you can do on your 

own: 

 

♦ Awareness of God’s Presence throughout the day 

♦ Awareness of myself as sacrament 

♦ Book clubs/Reading 

♦ Care of creation 

♦ Care of the gift of my body 

♦ Celebration of life, special events 

♦ Continual learning/formation 

♦ Creating sacred space 

♦ Discernment 

♦ Fasting 

♦ Forgiveness 

♦ Gardening 

♦ Giving generously 

♦ Justice Work 

♦ Listening to a friend, music, for/choose a word 

♦ Liturgical Year Rituals & Celebrations 

♦ Living Gratefully, in the present moment, simply 

♦ Living Sacramentally (seeing the holy all around) 

♦ Make friends with people who are different 

♦ Making prayer shawls 

♦ Mantra for the day/the week 

♦ Mindfulness 

♦ Parenting  

♦ Participating in community 

♦ Pilgrimages 

♦ Placing no borders on my concern and prayers 

♦ Play 

♦ Practicing Hospitality 

♦ Random acts of kindness 

♦ Retreats 

♦ Sabbath Moments 

♦ Seeing work as part of my spirituality 

♦ Silence 

♦ Spiritual direction, mentors, reading 

♦ Suffering with and for one another 

♦ Volunteering 

♦  
Adapted from Janet Schaeffler, OPJ, The Spirituality of a Catechist 

Praying the Labyrinth 
Thursday, May 31, 2018 

7:00pm-9:00pm 

St. Paul of the Cross 

Passionist Retreat & 

Conference Center 

23333 Schoolcraft | Detroit 
 

The Labyrinth is an ancient Christian prayer form often 

seen as a metaphor for our Spiritual journey, A Pilgrimage 

to the Holy.” Participants will learn about the history and 

movements of the Labyrinth as well as experience walking 

and praying the Labyrinth.  To register, contact Lynette 

Marshall at 313-286-2800 or online at 

www.stpaulretreat.org. Cost is $20 per person or $35 for 

two people. 
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Mercy in Action Day  

is Coming 

October 20, 2018 
 

  Last year, the Mercy in Action Day was a huge success.  

We were able to send 250 boxes to “Troops Need Love 

Too!”   This year we would like to continue this  project in 

hopes of sending more packages to our men and women 

who serve our country. 

  On the weekend of June 9
th

/10
th

, we will have flag tags 

displayed in the Gathering Space with requests for a 

monetary donation.  These donations will determine the 

number of boxes that we will send to our troops.  The 

denominations will be for $5, $10 & $20 dollars.  All 

monetary donations will be due by June 24
th

.   

  In addition, there will be the opportunity for a $40 

donation (which is the total cost of one complete box 

including postage) in honor of or in memory of a loved 

one, living or deceased.   You can fill out the form below 

and return it to the office with your donation by June 24
th

.  

A card will be placed in the box donated with your 

intention, as well as a notification will be put in the parish 

bulletin the weekend of Mercy in Action. 

  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact 

Debbie Mazur at 586-977-8080, ext. 107.  Thank you for 

your continued support of our ministries and our troops. 

 

************************************************ 

In Honor Of ______________________________________ 

 

In Memory Of ____________________________________ 

 

From Name: _____________________________________ 

 

Phone:  _________________________________________ 

(Phone number will not be shared in the box)  

 

Any message to be included: (i.e., about person being 

honored, words of encouragement) 

________________________________________________ 

 

________________________________________________ 

 

________________________________________________ 

 

________________________________________________ 

 

________________________________________________ 

 

________________________________________________ 

YOUNG PROFESSIONALS:  We are in need of volunteers to 

join our Detroit chapter leadership team! We launched our 

chapter on August 1, 2017, and have since engaged 

hundreds of young adults from across Metro Detroit.  We 

are excited to build our network even more as we enter 

Year 2 this summer.   

Young Catholic Professionals (YCP) is one of the fastest 

growing Catholic organizations (20 chapters nationwide and 

still growing!).  As a YCP leader, you will grow personally, 

professionally, and spiritually while making a lasting impact 

on your local community.  You will develop your faith in a 

fast-paced professional world, receive mentorship from 

chapter board members, gain exclusive access to executive 

speakers and mentors, build incredible friendships with 

other leaders in Detroit and across the country, and grow 

invaluable management and leadership skills.  If you’re a 

young professional in your 20’s or 30’s, email 

info@ycpdetroit.org to learn about our open positions.  For 

more information about our organization and upcoming 

events, visit www.youngcatholicprofessionals.org and 

www.ycpdetroit.org. 

CATHOLIC YOUNG ADULT  

CONFERENCE 
June 9, 2018 | 10:00am-4:00pm, Cost:  $30 

Ss. Cyril and Methodius; Sterling Heights 

 

The REVIVE Young Adult Group presents their second annual 

summer conference...WE ARE CALLED TO UNLEASH THE 

GOSPEL.   Less than a year ago, Archbishop Vigneron 

published a pastoral letter titled, “Unleash The Gospel.”  

The letter focuses on the vision for the future of the 

Archdiocese, how everything that the Archdiocese does 

should be mission-focused.  We are all being called to 

missionary disciples, but what exactly does this entail?  

What does the “Unleash The Gospel” letter tell us about 

becoming and living as the missionary disciples that we are 

called to be?  Come to this conference and learn more 

about how to become a missionary disciple through the 

richness of Archbishop Vigneron’s “Unleash The Gospel” 
 

Speakers 

Francisco (Paco) Gavrilides 

Homiletic Instructor at Sacred Heart Major Seminary 

Debbie Herbeck 

co-founder /leader of Be Love Revolution 

Fr. Mario Amore 

Associate Pastor at Our Lady of Sorrows 
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BEN KLASSEN 

Director of Faith Formation & 

Youth Ministry Coordinator 

BKlassen@sjfparish.org 

Ext. 108 

When was the last time YOU were commissioned to do something? 

an authorization, or command, to... perform prescribed acts  

 www.merriam-webster.com 

In September, it will have been two years that I was asked to be the Faith 

Formation Director.  Fr. Jerry Slowinski stood in the doorway to the Youth Ministry 

Office, and asked if I had ever thought of doing the job before.  My answer, ”Have 

I thought of it before, yes. Did I want the position—NOPE!”  I gave, what I thought 

was a good reason why I didn’t want to take on the position, but as I “tried” to 

sleep that evening, I remembered “letting God know” that he needs to lay it out 

there for me, plain as day, with no little “hints”, because I don’t get little hints, I 

need  requests to pinch me (hard, sometimes) to really get the idea. 

After 4-5 hours of thinking, praying, denying, praying, saying NO, justifying my 

NO, asking God, “why me?”, thinking about it some more and coming to the 

understanding that I made the right decision when I said NO, I got about an hour 

of sleep.  Before long, I found myself with Fr. Jerry, asking him why he even asked 

me.  Even with my shortcomings (An extreme dislike of public speaking, a 

knowledge that I always was a HORRIBLE student, and knowing that my planning 

skills require a bit a planning) I was asked if I would do this, and I found that my 

“good reason why not” to act on the request was really more of an excuse to let 

myself off.  Heck, I even tried again this year, I asked Fr. Tony if he was planning on 

bringing in someone else to fill the position.  He asked if I was planning to go 

somewhere.  “Well, no, I’m not planning on going somewhere…” “Well, okay, 

that’s settled then.” he said. 

The Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity, is a feast of a mystery that our minds 

cannot fully grasp.  Three persons, of One God; One God, in three persons.  The 

Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit, something that we are called to believe in, 

even when we cannot fully explain it; BUT something that can answer all of our 

questions, the way that we need those questions answered (even when we didn’t 

know that we had the questions to begin with.) 

Just like the mystery of the Trinity, I still find the asking of me to fill this position 

as Faith Formation Director, a real mystery!  I make mistakes, as do we all. I stutter 

step, and I trip into a glorious faceplant, constantly, but God give us the strength 

and courage to move forward!  As we move forward in “not-so Ordinary” Time in 

our Liturgical Year, pray for me, for our catechists, for our young disciples and for 

each other as we trip and fall through life.  Lend a hand to your neighbor, a smile 

(they’re free), a word of encouragement, and start an “ordinary” good habit.  

Challenge yourself, out of the “ordinary” things and into some EXTRA-ordinary 

things this summer. 

Give yourself a “commission” to expand God’s kingdom on Earth.  Try something 

new to challenge and change the world... 

ABOUT THE GOSPEL: 
The Gospel this week , is 

the Commissioning of the 

disciples, to spread the 

Church to all nations.  We also 

remember that God is with us always, until 

the end of time. 

IN CHURCH: 
Pentecost was celebrated last weekend, the 

end of Easter time.  What colors do we see in 

Church now?  What is this Liturgical Season 

called? 

QUESTIONS FOR THE WEEK: 
♦ We are disciples of the Christ, how have 

we taken what we learn, out into the 

world to spread His message? 

♦ We celebrate Memorial Day this weekend,  

How has the sacrifice of others made our 

lives better?  How can we honor those 

sacrifices spreading the Gospel (the Good 

News)? 

♦ We celebrate the Most Holy Trinity this 

week.  How many things in church and at 

home are in threes?  Whenever we see a 

group of three things together, can we say 

a prayer thanking God for His Promises to 

us? 

FAMILY PRAYER: 
Glory Be to the Father, and to the Son and to 

the Holy Spirit!  As it was in the beginning, is 

now and ever shall be, world without end. 

AMEN. 

QUESTION TO ASK YOURSELF NEXT 

WEEK, IN PREPARATION FOR MASS: 
♦ When was the last time your really 

thought about the gift of the Eucharistic 

Meal? 

♦ Read the story of the Passover in Exodus 

12:1-20. (Chapter 12, verses 1–20).  How is 

Jesus our Passover Lamb? 

 
Family 
Corner 

Join us from 9:00am - Noon on June 25
th

 - 29
th

! 
 REGISTRATION FORMS ARE NOW AVAILABLE 

in the Parish Office or online at: www.sjfparish.org/VBS 

VACATION  

BIBLE SCHOOL  

is back! 
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Want to join others for a non-competitive 

bike ride once a week? Come along on our 

May & June rides around various trails in 

the area! Check out the full schedule and 

details on where to meet at sjfparish.com/

bikeclub. You don’t need to register unless 

otherwise noted, but  you must wear a 

helmet! Please bring bug spray, sunscreen, 

water, or anything else you would need.   
 

REMINDERS:  For reminders of where we 

are riding or notifications due to weather, etc., sign-up for our 

Remind Group by texting @sjfbike to 81010 or email 

sjfbike@mail.remind.com .  You can unsubscribe at any time.   
 

THIS WEEK’S RIDE 
Thursday, May  31

st
 - Dodge Park 

Meet at 6:15pm, Ride at 6:30pm 
Gather in the parking lot of the Sterling Heights  

Nature Center (Utica Rd just South of 19 Mile).  
 

Liability – At no time does St. Jane Frances de Chantal, the Archdiocese of Detroit, 

employees or volunteers assume liability for any event that may occur during these 

workouts.  The members participate of their own free will understanding that any 

exercise program has the inherent risk of injury.  No one associated with this group is 

operating as a doctor or licensed medical practitioner.  Members should consult with 

their doctor or other licensed care representative if they have any questions or 

concerns about participating in an exercise program.  It is up to the best judgment of 

those participating to listen to their bodies and prevent injury.   

CRUISE-IN CAR SHOW  
Friday, June 15th 

from 4:00pm-8:00pm.  
 

The proceeds from the evening go to the Pastoral 

Outreach Support Fund.  
 

Whether you are bringing a car to show or just want to 

stroll around and check them all out, consider yourself 

invited!! Concessions will be provided by the Knights of 

Columbus and we’ll have music provided by Rockin’ 

Ronnie! We hope you can join us!  
 

Bringing a car? Registration information available in the 

parish office.  If you would like to help at the show with 

directing the cars, working the 50/50 raffle, etc, please 

contact Linda Smith at Lsmithsjfparish@gmail.com or 

586-977-8080 ext. 113.    

The Catholic Community of 

St. Jane Frances de Chantal 
welcomes the following child 

who was Baptized by 

Fr. Anthony Sulkowski 

on May 20, 2018 

Emily Maria Amaro 
          Parents:  Antonio Amaro 

  Jessica Amaro 

      Godfather: Alexander Ramirez 

   Godmother: Minette Ramirez 

The Catholic Community of 

St. Jane Frances de Chantal 
welcomes the following child 

who was Baptized by 

Fr. Anthony Sulkowski 

on May 20, 2018 

Garrett Hudson Higgins 
          Parents:  Andrew Higgins 

  Kelly Higgins 

      Godfather: Jeffrey Higgins 

   Godmother: Amy Marie Hare  

The Catholic Community of 

St. Jane Frances de Chantal 
welcomes the following child 

who was Baptized by 

Fr. Anthony Sulkowski 

on May 20, 2018 

Nathan Albert Rodelas 
          Parents:  Mervin Rodelas 

  AprilJoy Rodelas  

        Christian 

         Witness: Russel DeGuzman 

   Godmother: Hazel Mae Hiponia 
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Mass Intentions 
MONDAY, MAY 28 
 No Mass at St. Jane Frances 

TUESDAY, MAY 29 
  No Mass at St. Jane Frances 

WEDNESDAY, MAY 30 
  No Mass at St. Jane Frances 

THURSDAY, MAY 31 
  No Mass at St. Jane Frances 

FRIDAY, JUNE 1 
  No Mass at St. Jane Frances 

SATURDAY, JUNE 2 
5:00pm  Dec. Shirley Putrycus (Family) 

  Dec. Members of the Kendzierski 

  & Sokolowski Families  

  (Stella Sokolowski) 

  In Thanksgiving (Buhay Family) 

  Dec. Kay Campion  

  (Jim & Sandy Weakland) 
 

SUNDAY, JUNE 3 
9:00am  1

st
 Sunday Memorial Assoc. 

  Members 

  Dec. Jesus Garcia (Jo Garcia) 

  Liv. Fr. Jeff Samara (Paul & Selma) 

  Dec. William Conolly  

  (Gordon Hirina) 

   

11:30am  For the Parishioners 

  Liv. James Schmitt (Briana Liller) 

  Dec. Beatrice Van Buhler  

  (Tom & Rita Theoret) 

  Liv. Glen & Carol Kamarich  

  (Tom & Rita Theoret) 

   

READINGS FOR THE  

WEEK OF MAY 27, 2018  
 

SUNDAY 
The Most Holy Trinity 

Dt 4:32-34, 39-40; Ps 33:4-5, 6, 9, 18-19, 

20, 22; Rom 8:14-17; Mt 28:16-20 

MONDAY 
1 Pt 1:3-9; Ps 111:1-2, 5-6, 9 & 10c;  

Mk 10:17-27 

TUESDAY 
1 Pt 1:10-16; Ps 98:1, 2-3ab, 3cd-4;  

Mk 10:28-31 

WEDNESDAY 
1 Pt 1:18-25; Ps 147:12-13, 14-15, 19-20; 

Mk 10:32-45 

THURSDAY 
The Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

Zep 3:14-18a or Rom 12:9-16;  

Is 12: 2-3, 4bcd, 5-6; Lk 1:39-56 

FRIDAY 
Saint Justin, Martyr 

1 Pt 4:7-13; Ps 96:10, 11-12, 13;  

Mk 11:11-26 

SATURDAY 
Saint Marcellinus and Peter, Martyrs 

Jude 17, 20b-25; Ps 63:2, 3-4, 5-6;  

Mk 11:27-33 

SUNDAY 
The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 

(Corpus Christi) 

Ex 24:3-8; Ps 116:12-13, 15-16, 17-18; 

Heb 9:11-15; Mk 14:12-16, 22-26 

ST. EPHREM CATHOLIC CHURCH  
38900 Dodge Park |Sterling Heights 

Phone: 586-264-1230 |Fax: 586-264-2757 

Pastor: Fr. Craig Giera 
 

WEEKEND MASSES 

Saturday       4:30pm  

Sunday   9:00am & 11:00am 
 

WEEKDAY MASSES 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 

9:00am 
 

CONFESSIONS 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday  

8:30am 

Saturday  12:15pm 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE — JUNE 2
ND

 & 3
RD

 

 5:00pm 9:00am 11:30am 

Presider Fr. Tony Fr. Tony Fr. Tony 

Sacristan(s) Lori & Joe Nida Ray Knapp Mike Burley 

Lector 1 Kathy Pawlik Eileen Clase Bill Burr 

Lector 2 Phil Mina  Brian Brennan Jan Machusak 

Altar Servers Tim Wainz Jasmine Abuel Maddie Kleinberg 

 Elizabeth Galadik Samantha Abuel Isabella Schilling 

Ushers Team 3 Assigned Team 1 

LOW GLUTEN HOSTS AVAILABLE:   For 
our parishioners with Celiac Disease, we 
now have procedures in place to help you 
celebrate the Eucharist with your parish 
family.  For more info or to take part, call 
the Parish Office at 586-977-8080. 

WEEKDAY LECTOR SCHEDULE 

 

No weekday Masses May 29 - 31
st

. 

The Saturday evening Mass  

will be moving to 4:00pm 

beginning Saturday, June 2nd.  

All 5:00pm Mass intentions  

will be moved accordingly. 

WEEK IIWEEK IIWEEK IIWEEK II    

Anthony Hoang 

& 

Tina Pham 

TRAVELING 
CHALICE:  

A PROGRAM OF PRAYER 
FOR PRIESTLY & RELIGIOUS 

VOCATIONS 
 

Parishioners  are  asked  to   take  the   
chalice home and display it in a place of 
honor. We ask them to pray each night for 
vocations to the priesthood and religious   
life.    This   week   our  parish   gratefully 
acknowledges  the 

Frontera Family 
for hosting our Traveling Chalice.  If  you 
would like  to participate in the Traveling 
Chalice Program please contact Ray Sroka 

at 586-979-7879. 
 
Sponsored by the St. Jane 
Frances Knights of Columbus. 
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TOGETHER LET US PRAY… 
   Please pray for those who are in special need of our prayers. 

Please pray for the men and women serving our country in the Armed Services that they 

may return home safely to family and friends. We remember particularly: 

Robert Bain, Army 

Chris Burley, Navy 

Shaun Chaplin, Air Force 

Amir Ciplakovic, Marines 

Paige Corrias, Army  

Melanie De Le Ree, Air Force 

Zack Hoover, Air Force 

Louis B. Kasper III, Coast Guard 

Stephen LaBarge, Army 

Carmen LaForest, Navy 

Matthew McDowell, Air Force 

Cassidy Kicinski Rose, Air Force  

Jeremy Rzeppa, Navy 

Scot D. Skoczylas, Navy 

Sean Slattery, Marines 

Allison Stewart, Army 

Anthony Trotta, Navy 

Lillian Arendall 

Michael Astro 

Tim Broders 

James Brown 

Sam Castelli 

Sandy Castelli 

Jack Caradonna 

Lorenza Caradonna 

Vicki Chrzanowski 

Bernie Colasanti, Jr 

MaryAnn DeDonatis 

Sharyl Dennis 

Anna DiDonato 

Mario DiDonato 

Ronald Dreslinksi, Sr.  

Rita Duffey 

Kevin Dufoor 

Jean Duynslager 

Shirley Essad 

Marie Gagnon 

Richard Gerst 

Charles Grade 

Barbara Franklin 

Dennis Franklin 

James Friedmann 

Cindy Graham 

Pauline Gronowski 

Scott Harris 

Hank Hilton 

Julie Hilton 

John Karalunas 

James Klassen 

Walter Kronner 

James Kwapis 

Fr. Gerry LeBoeuf 

Sr. Eileen Lynch 

Lynn Macieczni 

Addison Mathews 

Jeffrey Maxwell 

Karen Mosher 

William Navalta 

Norma O’Connor 

Jacqueline Palazzolo 

Kathleen Pawlik 

Matthew Pawlik 

Judy Peterson 

Adam Phillips 

Anita Pitlock 

Amy Zachwieja Raggio 

Marlene Rokicki 

Olivia Rokicki 

Eric Rzeppa 

Lori Chmielewski Sanders 

Stephen Schriedel 

Arnold Semrau 

Mike Smith 

Tom Taylor 

Daniel Van Acker 

Roy Weickel 

Mel Werner 

Kevin Wilcox 

Gary Winters 

Don G. Wisniewski 

Doug Wolf 

Lorri Wolf 

Toni Woodring 

Mary Woywood 

Edward Young 

Mary Zalewski 

Marsha Zanardelli 

Nicole Zapinski 

Marti Zysk 

SPONSOR OF THE WEEK 
     

Thank you Christopher Tomasczycki of  

Christopher  

Tomaszycki, P.C. 
 

for advertising in the St. Jane Frances 

de Chantal bulletin. We ask our 

parishioners to support our advertisers 

as they are the ones that help make 

our bulletin possible. 

ST. JANE FRANCES DE CHANTAL PARISH COUNCIL 

Doreen Corby, Christian Service 

Nancy Dufoor, Secretary 

Ray Fortier, Finance 

Joe Nida, Member at Large 

Norma O’Connor, Member at Large 

Bob Pawlik, Member at Large 

Eric Rzeppa, Education 

Linda Smith, Stewardship 

Leon Soltesz, Worship and Ushers 

Julie Sroka, Vicariate Rep 

Ray Sroka, Vicariate Rep 

Joe Wainz, Member at Large 

Fr. Tony Sulkowski, Pastor 
 

Craig Smith, Chairman   John Martin, Vice Chairman & Worship 

248-515-5355 | crsgto@live.com jdsmarti@netscape.net 

PARISH SUPPORT 
May 20, 2018 

 

Budgeted Weekly Obligation:  
$12,237.00 

Actual Average Weekly Collection: 
$12,045.00 

Registered Families: 
Envelopes Returned: 

1432 

326 

Amount Offered: 
Loose Offering: 

$6,986.34 

$991.00 

Online Giving 
Contributors: 
Contributions: 

 

79 

$2,739.00 

Total Offerings $10,76.34 

The community of   

St. Jane Frances de Chantal 
wishes to express our  

support & prayers to the family of 

 

Dolores Karpinski 
 

Beloved wife of Lawrence.  

Loving mother of Lori (Joseph) Nida  

and Robert (Colleen) Karpinski. 

Dear grandmother of three 

grandchildren and four great-

grandchildren.  
 
 

May her soul and the souls of the  

faithful departed rest in peace.  Amen. 


